
From: Bev Murray  
Sent: 08 March 2023 17:15 
To: Planning 
Subject: Planning application 2023/0750/T 
 
Dear Sir/Madam 
 
Proposed removal of lime tree 
 
We received notification for an application by our neighbours in flat 2, 
113 Canfield Gardens NW6 3DY. to fell the lime tree in their 
rear  garden. We strongly support the application as the tree roots are 
causing damage to the boundary brick wall between our gardens which 
is in imminent danger of collapse. Rebuilding the wall is going to be a 
very costly exercise. Replacing the wall around the tree will also 
encroach on our garden. Any replacement wall without removal of the 
tree and roots will be subject to further damage and likely collapse. 
  
Our gardener, Ravi Malhotra of Indian Summer Gardens, has long 
advised removal of the lime tree and grounding out the roots which have 
pushed the foundation of the existing wall to the point where it will 
collapse. He also advised the lime tree could be replaced by a small to 
medium sized tree so there would be no overall tree loss. 
 
We would like Camden to approve the application so the tree can be 
removed as soon as possible before the wall collapses completely. 
 
Yours sincerely 
Bev and Roger Murray 
Flat 7 115 Canfield Gardens 
NW6 3DY 
 


